
March 24, 2023 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol  

Washington D.C., 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for Mechanics’ Union Local 701 Training Fund, Local 701 Training 

Buildout in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Mechanic’s Union 

Local 701, located at 2650 N Farnsworth Ave., Aurora, Illinois 60502. The funding would be 

used for a buildout of a state-of-the-art industry leading training center to train the next 

generation of professionals. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

constructs facilities for the economic benefit of the community. The project has a federal nexus 

because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). I certify that I 

have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Raja Krishnamoorthi 

Member of Congress 

 


